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From the President 
Dear Zontians

I would like to commend the membership committee, ably led by Gillian Wilton, on all their hard work over the last few months – this has resulted in not only raising the profile of Zonta West Moreton, but also with 8 new members to be inducted over the next couple of meetings. 
This is a wonderful boost to our numbers, and will diversify our skills even further with the interesting experiences and careers these ladies have.

As the year draws to a close, I would like to remind you to remember our Christmas Tree gift - $10.00 per member, to be brought along to the November meeting, for a gift for the women who are clients of the Ipswich Domestic Violence Unit. Gaye Anderson will be organizing the gifts through her industry contacts, items which will spoil these ladies a little bit. We hope to have a representative of the unit as our guest for dinner.
I received an email recently which spoke of the amount of lead in lipsticks. Lead apparently can be a cause of breast cancer, and the lipsticks to watch out for are the ones which stay on longest. Many of the brands which have high lead content are the more expensive brands, so cost does not indicate a product which is safe to use. The test apparently is to put some lipstick on your hand & use a gold ring to scratch your lipstick. If the lipstick changes colour to black, you know it contains lead. Sometimes with emails you are never quite sure of their validity, but I thought it worth passing this on.
Maria Kelly is streamlining her great fund-raising idea, so I am sure we will hear more of that in the near future.
Don’t forget to contact Robyn Hargreaves by the Friday prior if you are unable to attend a meeting, and also to confirm numbers for a guest night. This is necessary to ensure that the club is not invoiced unnecessarily for meals, as the cost must then be passed on. 
I hope to see many of you at the cocktail party at UQ Ipswich on Friday night November 24.
Ipswich Women’s Development Network is an organisation with which Zonta West Moreton has an involvement. It combines the various women’s groups in Ipswich to increase the contribution which women can make in other women’s lives in our community.
If you wish for further information and did not receive the membership form, please contact either Gillian Wilton or myself.

Regards

Leonie
NOVEMBER MEETING DETAILS

MONDAY 27th November
6.15pm for 6.45pm 

at the Ipswich Club
Annette McFarlane
Gardening expert
IMPORTANT 

please phone 
Robyn Hargreaves
32889804
if

· you are coming to the meeting
· you are bringing a guest
· apologies 
· any special dietary requests 
(e.g. a vegetarian meal)
before
7.15 am Friday 24th 
November
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.
[image: image4.emf]Dinner Meeting

Reminder ………

[image: image5.emf]It was decided at the last meeting that ALL Zonta members should advise Robyn if they are coming to 
the meeting and if they are bringing guests, then how many.
Christmas Dinner
Reminder ………

Please bring money for a gift to be put under the Christmas tree – something special for the mums! 
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Member News
During the last month two of our members have been lured to delightful Queensland beach spots.

 

Heather & Bert took a leisurely drive up the coast to spend time in the Agnes Waters - 1770 area. The travel section of the Sunday Mail last Sunday reported that this is the "In" spot to holiday in Queensland. The Brodies certainly know the spots!!

 

Amy and Andrew took their R & R at Kings Beach, Caloundra. 

 

Amy recently presented two research projects at the Australasian Sexual Health & HIV conferences recently held in Melbourne. 

 

Vicki's recent weekends have been spent interviewing her "prospective clients" for next year. Milford Street Kindergarten will adapt to the many changes taking place in education throughout the state in 2007. These changes should provide different challenges for Vicki and her staff.
Joc and John had a week on Lord Howe Island and recommend it very strongly. They found it had a unique ecosystem, limited roads and people, excellent snorkelling and lots of interesting walks!
Pam Smallwood
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A nesting sooty tern – Lord Howe Island
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Misty forest on top of Mt Gower
Congratulations

Luella for being short listed for in the Ipswich City Council Micro Business of the Year Award
     -----------------------------
Congratulatory cards were sent to the following friends of Zonta:
Rachel Nolan on receiving Young Alumnus of the Year Award UQ 
David Walters on being awarded Ipswich regional Employee Award – Health Care Sector
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The speaker at our November meeting is the renowned gardening expert, author and  ABC commentator (and Zontian!) Annette McFarlane. We look forward to hearing any tips from Annette on how to manage Level 4 water restrictions!
Ladies please can you assist on the night:

Grace and Toast: Bev Johnston

Introduction: member of programs committee

Vote of thanks: Sue Wigley
Our Christmas Dinner (at the Ipswich Club) will feature the Christmas buffet and the cost for the evening will be $32 per head.

There are singers and a musical program, and the programs committee will hold a raffle.
Members are also reminded that a cash donation will be sought to fund a Secret Santa appeal for the women cared for by the Domestic Violence Team in Ipswich.

Pam van de Hoef

Membership
NEEDED! More Zonta magazines for new members, enquiries and PR. Please bring your ‘old’ Zonta magazines to the next meeting.
The membership committee are very pleased to introduce eight new members to the club.
Gillian
Status of Women – Service
The committee will meet on Thursday November 23.

All efforts are being directed to organising the Amelia Earhart dinner meeting and the Unifem Breakfast. The committee is working towards getting interesting speakers for each of these events.
Marie
Newsletter

Have you joined the district website? Visit zontadistrict24.org to sign up, then check your email for confirmation when your name is verified against the Zonta database.
In addition to the public pages and the member pages, Ros Kinder is going to help us set up web pages that only West Moreton Zonta members can access … watch this space!

Joc
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Zonta Events








Date: December 11th


Christmas Dinner 




































































2007








Date: January 19th 


Newsletter items DUE.


Pleases email your news and reports to� HYPERLINK "mailto:


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au " ��


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au �





Date: January 29th


Amelia Earhart Dinner





Date: March 8th


Unifem Breakfast
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THANK YOU ….





I wish to thank President Leonie and members of the Zonta Club of West Moreton and in particular members of the Fellowship Committee for being so kind to me over the last few weeks. 





I really appreciated the flowers, cards, emails and phone calls I received giving me such wonderful support and encouragement.





 I am learning to live with yet another procedure. I only hope this one does the trick.


 


Many, many thanks once again.  Pam S.
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Degradation of the Y chromosome … is this the end of men as we know them?


Jenny Graves of the Australian National University in Canberra, believes that the Y chromosome's days are numbered. "The human Y has been degenerating since it was born, 300 million years ago," she says. 


Females have two X chromosomes, males have an X and a Y.


The Y chromosome is the shortest chromosome in humans. The human Y chromosome is a profoundly degenerated X chromosome with only a few genes on it encoding male-specific features. The X chromosome has about 1000 genes attached to it while the Y chromosome now has maybe 70 or 80. 


Rest assured, though, the Y —and the guys — will be around for a while because even Jenny says at the rate that the Y is deteriorating it could be 30 million years before it has gone altogether!


BrisScience Lecture …  Monday Novemebr 20





Next BrisScience Lecture … Monday December 11 – Ian Frazer What we can do to prevent cancer


www.BrisScience.org
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Mt Gower and Mt Lydgbird – southern end of Lord Howe
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